

Minutes of the Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting Monday, February 11, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm by Chair Bert Diehl. Joe Herczak, Jim O'Neill and John McCreery were present. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Minutes

Bert Diehl moved and Joe Herczak seconded to approve the minutes of January 14, 2019 as written. Passed unanimously. Motion carried.

Old Business

<u>Rain Garden – Munson Township Park</u>

Bert Diehl spoke with Trustee Irene McMullen and plans on talking with Mr. & Mrs. Partington in the near future regarding their participation with Munson Elementary School. Ms. McMullen has spoken with a contractor to install the Rain Garden at Munson Township Park.

Indoor Flea Market - Saturday, March 23

Bert Diehl will share his floor plan idea with Secretary Julie Johnston prior to the Flea Market. Ms. Johnston talked with the Cheerleaders and they will participate by selling food and beverages the day of the event.

Munson Township Baseball Fields

Jim O'Neill stopped at Munson Township Park and noticed that the block for the dugout on the first base line has been completed. Supplies are on the property. The landscape will need a lot of attention in the spring.

Scenic River Trail Status

Trustee Andy Bushman spoke with Zoning Inspector Jim Herringshaw regarding the trail installation quotes at Scenic River Retreat. He has one quote so far with 2 more coming soon. Mr. Bushman also mentioned that the Township's proposed budget has \$55,000 for the trails. He added that between the grant, resident donations and the Townships allotted money it should cover most of the cost to build the structures that are needed. The Boy Scouts would like to cut back small trees and brush while widening the trail area in the near future. Mr. Bushman will walk the trails with a Park & Recreation Board member(s) to go over the project. Mr. Bushman talked with Clean Ohio in Columbus regarding the wetland delineation. They told him that Scenic River Retreat should be covered under the previous wetland delineation. He will look further into this issue.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:41pm. The next meeting will be held Monday, March 11, 2019 at 6:15pm at Munson Town Hall.

Bert Diehl, Chair

Julie Johnston, Secretary

cc: Township Trustees

Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent